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Campus Budget Team Notes 
Tuesday November 08, 2005

Plant Services Conf Room

Time  1:30 – 3:00

1. 
Approval Of Notes From October 25, 2005
Handout #1
The notes were approved with a minor change.

2.
Burning Issues/Reports


None were reported.

3.
1st Quarter Report – FHDA Overview
Handout #2 & 3
B. Slater drew attention to the handout named Board of Trustees Presentation, 2005-2006 First Quarter Report, Public Hearing, November 7, 2005 which was presented at the Board meeting yesterday.  She also referred to the handout 1st Quarter Report, Summary of Major Changes and the complete 1st Quarter Report, both of which provided more detailed information on the presentation. She gave an overview of the documents and explained the main points in detail.

4.
De Anza Budget Update


J. Hawk reported:

· Matriculation & EOPS had an additional $74k in funding.

· Special Education: Is a district program with allocations going to DA & FH. The district will lose approx. $200k in funding in 05-06 as FH did not meet the level of effort requirement by the State. S. Sellitti briefly summarized the funding formula requirement. Due to the circumstances, De Anza’s position is that we should not lose any funding.

· Parking Fund: Currently FH gets $25k per year to assist in selling parking permits. DA doesn’t receive any funding.  Currently the parking fund is running at a deficit. J. Hawk is working at the district level to try to address the disparity. 

· Bookstore: Sales are down 3.7% (approx. $52k), which has been partly attributed to enrollment declines and the new location. Sales have been dropped since Ada’s opened. Discussion on usage of outside vendors vs. Bookstore for purchase of office supplies. 

· Food Services: Revenue is down 13%. The vendors also down. Food Services only broke even last year so declining revenues are a major concern. Student traffic patterns have changed this quarter with the opening of the new Student Community Services Building. The menu is being revamped to offer different food options. 

· Print Shop: is up $30k so far this year. 

· Child Development Center: They are only breaking-even so far this year, but still have a reserve of $200k from last year.  The had hoped to increase revenues this year.

· The Foothill-De Anza Board of Trustees has approved an increase in student health fees from $10 to $11, effective winter quarter 2006. 

5.
One-Time Enrollment Request Update
Handout #4
L. Jeanpierre handed out a list of the top courses in a document named De Anza College Credit Courses With 2004-05 Enrollment Of 1000 Or More – Sorted By Total Fiscal Year Enrollment.

J. Hawk drew attention to the updated handout named FHDA District Proposals to Increase FTES from January 2006 to June 2007 11/07/05. The document was approved by the Board yesterday. 

Intervention Grants: The president has elected to use $40k of his non-general fund accounts for Intervention Grants. The grants are still being reviewed. There was a dialogue on governance groups’ participation on this project.

6.
Instructional Equipment Update
Handout #5
J. Hawk referred to the updated handout named Instructional Equipment & Lottery Instructional Materials Balances 11/7/05. J. Hawk reviewed the document. There was a question on how much of the $1.17M has already been allocated. C. Espinosa-Pieb is preparing a full breakdown.

C. Espinosa-Pieb distributed a handout with a breakdown of the cost estimates for faculty computer replacement and smart classroom equipment replacement costs. Academic Senate approved the document although there was a concern regarding the quality of the computers part-time faculty utilize.  

There followed a discussion on criteria, process, priorities, divisions’ discretion, campus-wide vs. division repair responsibilities, instructional equipment vs. lottery instructional materials dollars and the Library division’s past allocations.

The team agreed to pass the recommendation, as per the handout, on to College Council for review.

7.
Bookstore Write-Off
Handout #6

J. Hawk referred to the handout named De Anza College Bookstore Obsolete Books Sold or Written-Off September 2005. She explained the document and advised it would put the bookstore into deficit for the present year. The obsolete inventory dated back to 1997. There is now a better reporting structure in place to ensure there is no repetition.  The total write-off would be $108,91.35. 

C. Espinosa-Pieb, J. Hawk, J. Hayes, L. Hearn, S. Heffner, S. Heyer (DASB) L. Jeanpierre, L. Jenkins, B. Kline, S. Larson, S. Sellitti, B. Slater, R, Wang






